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Article 3: Everyone that works with children should do the best for them 
Dear Cwmnedd Families, 
 
We are looking forward to our Cwmnedd children returning to school on Tuesday 2nd September 2025.  I just wanted to 
share some basic information with you regarding return to school timings and routines. 
 

Breakfast Club at our New Street Site 

Breakfast Club is available daily to our Year 1 to Year 6 children on our New Street site, manned by catering staff. 
Access to Breakfast Club is between 8.10am until 8.20am via Gate 3 (near our crossing patrol).  Breakfast Club staff 
will meet children at the gate. Children should not arrive earlier than 8.10am as they are not supervised.  Breakfast 

Club runs until the start of the school day. 

Daily Healthy Snack 

Our children will be offered a healthy snack of fruit or toast every day.  The cost is £1.00 per week or £8.00 for this 
half term.  This must be paid via Parent Pay.  Should you have any issues with Parent Pay, please contact the school 

office. 

Universal Free School Meals 

A reminder that all children from Reception to Year 6 are entitled to Universal Free School Meals at school.  Children 
can also bring their own packed lunch with them.  A copy of the school dinner menu is available on the NPT website 

or by clicking this link 
Primary school menu (print version) - Neath Port Talbot Council 

 

Our Morfa Glas Site 

Our Morfa Glas site doors open at 8.40am with school starting at 8.50am for both our Morning Nursery and 
Reception children.  Please let staff know on drop off if there will be a change in the adult collecting your child at the 

end of their day. 

Morning Nursery 

The session ends for Morning Nursery at 11.30am.  Children will have a snack and milk or drink during the morning. 
Please provide a bag with a change of clothes for your child.  

Reception 

Lunch time for Reception class takes place from 11.45am.   Children can have school dinner or bring a packed lunch.   
The end of the school day is at 3.00pm for Reception.   

 

Our New Street Site 

Gates open at 8.40am on our New Street site with school starting at 8.50am.  Children will be greeted by staff as 
they arrive.  School day ends at 3.10pm for all of our children in New Street. 

Year 1/2 – Mrs Holloway’s Class 

Year 1/2 will be dropped off and collected from Gate 4 (where our minibus is parked) and will be greeted by staff at 
the gate. 

Year 3 to Year 6 

Children in Year 3 to Year 6 will enter school via Gate 2 and will be greeted by a member of staff.  Children will also 
be dismissed from Gate 2 at the end of the school day. 

 
Looking forward to a wonderful new school year.  Contact the school office if there are any queries,  
Best wishes 
Miss S A Harwood 
Headteacher 

https://www.npt.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/primary-school-meals/primary-school-menu-print-version/

